
I Metric Conversions 
FEMA is committed to the Federal Government’s transition to the metric system; however, although 

the fire engineering discipline has adopted the metric system as the standard for measurement, the majority 
of the engineering community currently uses English units. As a result, all measurements in this report, with 
the exception of temperatures, are presented in English units. Because the metric system may eventually 
become the standard for measurement in the United States, approximate metric conversions are presented in 
the following table to promote familiarity with that system. A critical component of unit conversion is 
rounding. Readers who convert English units to metric units using the factors shown here should be aware of 
differences resulting from rounding. 
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